MSURA Board Meeting Minutes

October 3, 2012

The meeting of the MSU Retirees Association was called to order at 10:00am on October 3, 2012 by Vice-President Rosemary Pavlik.

Present:  Stephanie Barch, David Brower, Nancy Craig, John Forsyth, Gale Gower, Jerry Hull, Andy Johanson, Al LeBlanc, Rosemary Pavlik, Patrick Scheetz, Brenda Spackman, Darlene Wenner, Robert Wenner, and Gordon Williams.

The minutes of the September 5, 2012 MSURA Board meeting were approved as prepared by Joan Smith, Secretary.

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Wenner presented the MSURA financial statements for the period July 1-September, 2012.  A copy is on file with these minutes in the MSURA office.  Bob reported that University Development stated that when donors send in contributions designated to the MSURA, they should write “Allocate gift to AB272” on the check.  This will assure that our organization will receive credit for these donations.

Budget and Finance:  David Brower presented a proposed budget for 2012-13 with a deficit balance of $2,500.  A copy is on file with these minutes.  The budget is reasonable but we need to get a handle on the newsletter costs.  The newsletter is our biggest cost, but we need to communicate.  It was reported that Dan Chegwidden (University Development) is willing to discuss using our newsletter for deferred giving advertising after the beginning of the year.  A group composed of Bob Wenner, Ron Smith, Rosemary Pavlik, David Brower, Pat Scheetz, and Al LeBlanc will meet to discuss this issue and bring their findings back to this Board.  David Brower made a motion to adopt the proposed budget knowing that revisions will be made later. Gordon Williams seconded the motion; motion carried.

President’s Report (made by Rosemary Pavlik):  There were 134 retirees in attendance at the September meeting.

MSU Human Resources:  Sharon Butler was absent, so there was no report.

Vice President’s Report:  Rosemary Pavlik reported that our speaker in October will be discussing the Fenner Conservancy.  In November, Dr. Robert Walker will discuss his adventures in the Amazon.  In December, Val Berryman of the MSU Museum will talk about the changing face of Santa Claus and in January there will be a speaker on Alzheimer’s. In March, Sharon Butler and Renee Rivard will discuss health benefits and a representative from the Clinical Center will be present.  Our annual meeting and luncheon will be held in May and we hope to have an entertaining program--please let Rosemary know if you have any ideas. 

The audit report has been approved.  Bob Wenner is doing a fantastic job.

As a result of the newsletter item regarding the need for knitting yarn, 21 persons donated yarn and one retiree sent money.

Some of our retirees are very poor financially.  We need to reach out to our retirees.

Health Benefits Committee:  A written report was distributed and is on file with these minutes.

Membership Committee:  The committee did not meet; there will be a report at the next meeting.

MSURA Office Management Report:  Gale Gower passed around an Office Volunteer schedule.  October is pretty well filled.  Please let her know if there are tasks to be done.

Communications Reports:  Newsletter Issues—Al LeBlanc will be out of the country in mid-October.  Stan Hecker will be the guest editor during this time. Be sure to send copies of newsletter articles to Steffi Barch.  John Forsyth reported that no newsletters are mailed out of the country.  Members overseas have to receive their newsletters electronically.  MSURA Website—everything is working well.  

United Way Report:  Darlene Wenner reported that a mailing will be going out soon.

Old Newsboys:  Brenda Spackman reported that the spoof newspaper sale will be held on Thursday, December 6th.  There is a great need for shoes and boots this year—in September, there were 1,500 requests for shoes.  In the next newsletter, there will be an article which will include the address where retirees can send in financial contributions.

The meeting adjourned at 11:25am.  The next meeting is scheduled for November 7, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Craig, substitute secretary










 



 



 


